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USCIS International Operations Division Teleconference

Monday, July 11 @ 10:00 A.M. (EDT)

The USCIS International Operations Division and the Office of Public Engagement invite any
interested parties to participate in a teleconference to discuss the sunset of the Lautenberg
Amendment provision for the adjustment of status of parolees. The Lautenberg Amendment to
the Foreign Operations Appropriations Act allows certain Lautenberg category members to
adjust to lawful permanent resident status if they were paroled into the United States after
being denied refugee status and have been physically present for one year in the United States.

However the provision of the Lautenberg Amendment which allows for adjustment of status for
parolees is set to expire on September 30, 2011 and USCIS will end the Lautenberg Parole
Program.

During the session, USCIS will provide an overview of the Sunset of the Lautenberg
Amendment with regard to parole and will also discuss who will be affected by the decision and
what action they will need to take.

During the call, USCIS will seek feedback from stakeholders and answer general questions
from participants. Please join us for the call to learn more details about this important issue.

To Participate in the Teleconference
Please contact the Office of Public Engagement at: public.engagement@dhs.gov by July 8,
2011, and reference the following in the subject line of your email: July 11 Lautenberg

Please also include your full name and the organization you represent in the body of the email.

To Join the Call
On the day of the engagement please use the information below to join the session.

We recommend dialing in 10-15 minutes prior to the start of the call.
If you are calling from inside the United States, please dial: 1-800-369-1865
If you are calling from outside the United States, please dial: 1-517-308-9279
Passcode: 4314380

We look forward to engaging with you!



